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The Family Center, guided by survivor 

voices, works through education and 

community involvement to eliminate 

violence and provide safety for all people 

victimized by abuse. 

 2
0
1
4
 
B

 
 
D

 RaeAnn ThomasñBoard Chair 

Doreen McDonaldñCo-Chair 

Tammi JepsonñTreasurer 

Brenda CoatesñSecretary 

Kurt Heuer 

Sara McCormick 

Brian Ruesch 

Dawn Spranger 

Beth Bakunowicz 

Lonnie Reetz 



 A N  F   D 

Dear Friend of the Family Center, 

Thank you for taking the time to get to 

know us better by looking over this 2014 

Annual Report. Inside you will find 
information about our services, our sources 

of financial support and our achievements 

throughout 2014. The Family Center 
continues to be a place of safety and 

support for families affected by domestic 

abuse and sexual assault. 

 

As the Family Centerõs new Executive Director, I look forward 

to continuing the agencyõs tradition of providing a wide array 

of services for victims of domestic and sexual violence that 
can help them live violence free lives. I bring with me nearly 

20 yearsõ experience in the domestic violence field, first with 

CAP Services Family Crisis Center in Stevens Point and most 
recently as Executive Director of the Manitowoc County 

Domestic Violence Center for the past eleven years.  

 

The work of the Family Center cannot be done without your 

support. We hope you will partner with us in 2015. 

 

 

Susan Sippel 
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The need for survivor services in Wood County 
was made clear in 2014, more so than any year 

previousñcompared to 2013 we saw a 10% 
increase in demand for services. 

In 2014, the Family Center provided services to 
1,325 clients including: 

>shelter for 256 women and children. 

>sexual assault services for 221 individuals 

>visitation and exchange services for 321 
individuals 
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Thanks to the generosity of this community, 
several significant improvements were made to 

the Family Center in 2014. 

> With funding from the 2014 Men in the Kitchen 
fundraiser, a new security system was installed 
providing a better recording system and 

improved cameras, as well as intercoms with 
integrated video for more control over entryways. 

>With funding from an anonymous donation, the 
bedrooms in shelter received a makeoverñall 
new furniture was added and bed capacity 
increased from 22 to 36 beds! 

>With funding from the Riverview Healthcare 
Foundation, much-needed emergency exit gates 
were installed in our security fence. 
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Video Tour 

In 2014 we received a generous donation from 
Solarus which funded the production of the 
Family Centerõs first ever Video Tour! Now, 

anyone can take a look inside our facility with 
just a few clicks. 

Batterersõ Treatment 

The Family Center resumed offering treatment 
for court ordered offenders of domestic and 

sexual violence in 2014 . Through the use of the 
Duluth Model, this treatment has been proven 
to change the underlying beliefs and attitudes 
that cause perpetrators to act and think in 

terms of power and control over their partners.  
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Volunteer Celebration 

In August, the Family Center will host its first 
annual Volunteer Recognition event to show 
our gratitude for the hundreds of volunteers 

who donate their time and energy each year to 
help end violence in our community. The event 
will be held in the shelter at Nepco Lake with 

food catered by Itõs The Pits LLC and live music 
from Tillyõs Village. The Family Center would not 
be able to operate every day without the help 
of volunteersñso we are excited to introduce 

this event in 2015! 



 M    K  2014 
Men in the Kitchen 2014 proved once again to be 
an enormous successñand a lot of fun! With 15 

teams of chefs serving a total of 128 guests, the 
event was a big one. 

Thanks to the hard work and creativity of all our 
volunteer chefs, the Ridges staff, and our gold 
sponsorsñCranberry Creek Cranberries and 
Riverview Medical Centerñwe were able to raise 

more money for the shelter than ever before! 

The 2014 event was also the first year a òFund-a-

Needó reverse auction was introduced to the event. 
Money raised from the Fund-a-Need combined 
with a generous matching gift allowed the Family 
Center to obtain a brand new, much-needed 

security system to ensure safety of all in shelter. 

Mark your calendarñMen in the Kitchen 2016 is 

scheduled for Saturday, February 27, 2016 at the 

Ridges Golf Course & Supper Club! 



 30  A  
The Family Center celebrated two notable 
anniversaries in 2014ñ30 years as an organization 

and 10 years at the current facility.  

A celebration event was held at Bullseye Country 

Club to honor the amazing work that has been 
achieved by everyone involved with the Family 
Center over that past three decades.  

Thanks to sponsors WE Energies, First Weber 
Foundation, and NewPage/Verso, the event was a 
success! 



 C  D ! 
One of our volunteers, Delbert Dietzler, was one of 

only 10 recipients of the Green Bay Packers 

Foundation Community Quarterback Award in 

2014! 

 

The Community Quarterback Award is presented to 

volunteers making a difference in their community, 

and no one deserves more recognition than our 

volunteers! We are incredibly proud to see Del 

formally recognized for his years of dedication and 

service to the Family Center. 


